School Year: 2016 – 2017 (Semester 1)

Dear parents / guardians of high school health students,

During high school health classes we address topics regarding sex education. The unit will start after our Lifelong Fitness unit and last until the end of the year. The unit will begin January 2nd and continue through the end of the semester. The goal of this unit is to provide students with accurate information regarding the reproductive system and making educated and positive choices.

The Osseo-Fairchild School District's health education program provides accurate information, stresses responsible decision-making and encourages the development of positive lifestyles regarding the topics of growth and development. We will be addressing the topics of the male reproductive system, female reproductive system, biological process of conception and childbirth, sexually transmitted infections, and responsible and respectful behaviors.

As parents and guardians, you are the primary educator of your child. It is important that the materials used during this unit are made available for your review. I use a human sexuality supplement from the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction. You may preview the materials at any time with a notice to Mrs. Simpson. The basic outline and lesson notes / assignments can be found on my website under the high school health tab. My website is: OFSimpsonclassroom.weebly.com If you would like to schedule a meeting with me to talk about the material or review the information, my email is <a href="mailto:Tsimpson@ofsd.k12.wi.us">Tsimpson@ofsd.k12.wi.us</a> and my extension at school is #1241 (715-597-3141).

Please sign this letter stating that you give permission for your child to be taught this unit. If for any reason you wish to have your child NOT be a part of this unit you may do so in a written request to me, Mrs. Simpson. In this case I would create an alternate lesson that the student can work on during this time.

Signing this letter or sending an excuse letter will also let me know that you have received this notice. Thank you for the continuous effort in helping your child develop into healthy responsible individuals.

into hearthy responsible marviduals.	
Sincerely,	
Mrs. Tera Simpson Health Coordinator / Health Teacher	
Parent / Guardian Signature	Date